 THREAT LETTER
Parent letter distributed by ALPHA Unified School District, ALPHA, CA
 

Feb. 8, 2000

 

Dear Parent(s)/Guardian(s):

 

Today we found another written threat at one of our schools – this time it was BETA Middle School.   This makes the fourth threat within one month.  As with the other threats, we have filed police reports and are working with law enforcement and staff members to assure all school campuses are safe.

 

We are not intending to alarm you with these letters but to keep you informed. However, we have decided to take a “get tough” approach with these threats.  We cannot, and will not, tolerate threats of any nature, especially when they cause continual disruption to the school day and result in countless hours to determine their validity and secure the safety of students and staff. 

 

In addition to a $500 reward for information leading to the apprehension of the individual(s) responsible for these threats, we will be holding meetings with all students at all schools within this week and the next.  The meetings begin Feb. 9 at both middle schools.  At the high school and middle school meetings, the school principal, myself, and a law enforcement officer will do the following:

 

· Explain the seriousness of making threats.

· Inform students of our “get tough” approach. 

· Stress that the recommendation will be made for student(s) involved to be expelled from the ALPHA School district. 

· Educate students to the fact they can face fines and/or jail time because of these threats. 

 

At the elementary level, principals will meet with students and help them consider the choices they make in responding to their peers if they are angry. 

 

We ask you as parents and guardians to help us in our efforts to explain to students that we will not allow this to continue.  We want this to stop. We want our students’ education to be uninterrupted, and we want our students and staff to feel safe.

 

As we have in the past, we will continue to respond to threats in a rapid, proactive fashion.  I thank you for your cooperation in helping us bring an end to this behavior.

 

Sincerely,

 

 

Superintendent of Schools

